
SUPPORT STAFF DIVISION OF SCLA 

MINUTES 

The Annual Membership Meeting of the Support Staff Division of SCLA was held at the Brentwood 

Public Library on Tuesday December 5, 2019.   Board Members present were Roni Rauch; President, 

Celia Vollmer; Vice President/President Elect, Teri Hatred; Treasurer, Mona Pierre Louis; Member at 

Large, Tevin Vuong; Member at Large, & Kavin-Alers Bonilla; Member at Large.  Absent with notice: 

Sue Santanastaso; Member at Large and Aileen Clark; Secretary  

Minutes: Aileen Clerk 

A motion to accept the Annual Membership Meeting Minutes of October 2018 was made by Teri Hatred; 

Secretary; seconded by Audrey Asaro 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Teri Hatred 

December 2019 beginning balance: $1460.34            ending balance:  $1,130.66 

A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Ceil Prevete; seconded by Kate Regina 

 

Roni Rauch introduced the current SSD Executive Board and encouraged all attendees to join the 

Support Staff Division of SCLA and take part in the many interesting and informative programs offered. 

The Annual Membership Meeting and Annual Safety Conference was attended by over 50 members of 

the General Membership. 

 

Stuart Cameron, Chief of the Suffolk County Police Department was our Keynote Speaker.   Chief 

Cameron presented an informative program on the tactics and programs used to protect our schools 

regarding active shooter events.   Chief Cameron critiqued past incidences of active shooters with video 

and audio explaining what the SCPD learned from these events and how they incorporated their 

findings to improve SCPD’s response and techniques to handle these situations. 

 

Valerie Lewis of the Suffolk County Library System presented a program entitled The Libraries Roles in 

Preparedness and Community Resiliency explaining the role of the public library in the safety of its 

community.  The Library is an important source of crucial safety information and participates in 

community efforts during times of crisis. 

 

Jessica Price; Brentwood School District School Counselor provided an informative interactive program 

of sharing feelings and stories of empathy. 

 

Gene and Dan Perceval presented an audience participation program entitled Mind-Body-Spirit Martial 

Arts Self Defense. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Aileen Clark; Secretary 

 


